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May 5, 2022
Re: Enclave at Deer Crossing Primary Plat 
The Planning and Building Dept. has reviewed the Primary Plat and submitted for Rivendell and has the following comments that need to be resolved:

1. Per our conversation staff is concerned with what the cell tower company could do in the future with their 75’ x 75’ easement.  We do not want to see that area clear-cut in the future.  We understand you are looking into options to address this concern, and we appreciate those efforts.  Please relay your findings to us as soon as possible. The Town will likely want at least a portion of this area to feature a Tree Preservation Easement with language in the PUD, but we will await your findings before digging in further.  
2. Staff would support tree plantings along the north property line.  We understand if this happens, it likely makes sense to determine locations in the future at the Development Plan stage when the plantings can be placed to maximize screening by placing them primarily in gaps of the existing trees. 
3. Do you anticipate a need to create a tree conservation area along the north property line to ensure that drainage improvements on your property do not negatively impact the existing trees on the Deer Crossing side? 

4. Your PUD document denotes that you will connect your perimeter trail to Deer Crossing.  Thank you!  Can that be shown on this primary plat? 

5. At the Development Plat stage we will likely want to take a deeper dive into the what portions of the Block A will be maintained by the HOA and what portions will be allowed to grow “naturally”.  The Town would like to see a very thick and healthy natural area around the compound. But it is also key that there is a clear “line” where the maintenance starts so that is appears to be a design that is intentional.  We do not want the natural area to be right on the back of sidewalk.  In concept we are thinking at least 10’ (in depth) of turf grass and then potentially a narrow-landscaped mulch bed and then the natural area.  Again, we are open to discussions on this, but wanted to communicate initial thoughts.  
6. In conjunction with language in the PUD, it likely makes sense to call out the yards for the 4 large lots (ie. front, sides, & rear).  If you agree the language in the PUD should legislate it and this plat should show it.  
Please submit revisions to these comments and all other Town comments following the TAC meeting.  Revisions shall include a letter addressing each comment, referring to the page on which the revision can be found, and be submitted via email/share file link to rcrum@mccordsville.org.  
The Town reserves the right to highlight additional comments at a later date.

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
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Ryan Crum, AICP, CPM
Assistant Town Manager - Planning & Development 
Town of McCordsville

